Statement from Cutri Fruit Managing Director, Gaethan Cutri

Cutri Fruit has always acted ethically in the employment of workers and would
never knowingly exploit illegal workers from foreign countries.

Our part time and seasonal temporary workforce are engaged through
contractors, as has been industry practice for decades.

We are aware of anecdotal evidence that some contractors act illegally and have

set out to only use the known best contractors.

Out of an estimated 50+ contractors operating in the local fruit industry,

we have three currently under contract because they have a track record of
operating on the largest farms across multiple districts.

Our contractors are subject to an agreement which specifically states that they
are required to check the validity of any foreign workers’ visas and to meet set
pay rates.

Should any of our current contractors be found to be in breach of employment
laws or visa requirements their agreement will be terminated.

Two contractors were terminated prior to this harvest (one in March and one in
October) because of concerns about their employment practices.

Following the allegations made by Fairfax journalists last week we have issued a
letter restating the terms of our agreement and asking for immediate proof of
compliance.

Cutri Fruit will also implement a broader independent audit this month to assess
if there are any undetected issues.



